From: Round, Daniel - Environment & Economy - Highways & Transport [mailto:Daniel.Round@Oxfordshire.gov.uk] 
Sent: 02 August 2011 16:45
To: Jenny Barker
Cc: Tugwell, Martin - Environment & Economy; Linda Currie (OCC)
Subject: OCC response to Phase One application
Jenny,
 

The wording below summarises the County Council's stance on the Phase One application for the NW Bicester Eco-town:
 

Oxfordshire County Council (OCC) object to the planning application.  Its objection relates to a concern that on the basis of the information in the planning application there is no commitment by the applicant to make an appropriate contribution to the infrastructure and service needs arising from the proposal.  However, it accepts that the exemplar application forms part of a longer-term proposal.  Accordingly, it accepts that further work on the viability of the overall project, as part of the work on the masterplan, will provide the opportunity to agree a way forward on this issue.  It is therefore content to support a 'minded to' recommendation provided the applicant gives a commitment to make satisfactory progress on agreeing a way forward on how the longer-term proposal will fund the necessary service needs arising from it prior to the signing of the S106 Agreement.
 

In addition to this wording, our formal letter that was sent to you on the 27th May 2011 (which superceded our original response submitted to you on the 3rd February 2011) form the overall County Council response to this application.
 

Daniel 
__________________________________________________ 
Daniel Round 
Strategic Policy & Public Transport Manager
Eco Bicester Project Manager
Highways & Transport 
Oxfordshire County Council 
Speedwell House 
Speedwell Street 
Oxford 
OX1 1NE 
Tel: (01865) 815623 
Fax: (01865) 815730 
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